[image: image2.wmf]
[image: image3.jpg]OUTHCOLORADO



[image: image4.emf][image: image5.png]ENERGIZE]

SERTOMA

20092010



[image: image6.png]ENERGIZE]

SERTOMA

20092010



[image: image7.jpg]


[image: image8.jpg]


[image: image9.jpg]









[image: image1.jpg]



District


Newsletter


October 2009





� EMBED Word.Picture.6  ���


Traveling Trophy is at


Gleneagle Sertoma





District Membership


	7/09	10/09


Austin Bluffs	39	42


Front Range	15	15


Gleneagle	68	63


High Noon	28	26


Mat-Su 	32	30


Monument Hill	176	177


Pikes Peak	44	44


Sunrisers	12	11


Woodmen Valley	23	22


TOTALS	437	430





Dates to Remember


November 20	HEARS Meeting


November 27-29	Prospectors�Sertoma Gun Show


December 1	Service to Mankind,�Sertoman of the Year�entries due to Governor


January 25	PAC III


February 17	Freedom Banquet


March 26	Recognition Banquet


For details on these and future events click on the link below: � HYPERLINK "http://www.google.com/calendar/embed?src=1o1f6rl4l67du2219g"��http://www.google.com/calendar/embed?src=1o1f6rl4l67du2219g�� HYPERLINK "http://www.google.com/calendar/embed?src=1o1f6rl4l67du2219g7l5084j8@group.calendar.google.com&ctz=America/Denver" \n _blank�� 7l5084j8%40group.calendar.google.com&ctz=America/Denver� 


The calendar can also be viewed at the South Colorado District web site at � HYPERLINK "http://www.southcoloradodistrict.org" ��www.southcoloradodistrict.org�.








Job Vacancy


An excellent opportunity to expand your Sertoma experience and add to your personal growth is coming up the middle of next year.


Come July 1, 2010, there will be a vacancy in the office of Governor of the South Colorado District of Sertoma. Now is the time to start considering taking on this fun and enjoyable position.


Yes, it’s fun! It’s the best job in Sertoma! You get to meet and work with lots of Sertomans. You can be instrumental in shaping the future of Sertoma in the Pikes Peak area. 


The current holder of the position is more than willing to help you prepare for this exciting role.





South Colorado District Cabinet


Governor


Pat White


2810 Country Club Circle


Colorado Springs, CO 80909


719-460-5561


southcoloradodistrict@gmail.com


Secretary/Treasurer


Joan Miranda


14585 River Oaks Dr


Colorado Springs, CO 80921


719-488-3831


joanmiranda@comcast.net


Foundation District Rep


John Brunk


4875 Garden Trail


Colorado Springs, CO 80918


719-599-4670


brunkje@quixnet.net


Recognition


Steve Hall


6577 Fowler Drive


Colorado Springs, CO 80923


597-9184


sertomasteve@aol.com


Market Development


Glenn Scott


13688 Paradise Villas Grove


Colorado Springs, CO 80921


719-488-8808


kayglen@comcast.net


National Heritage


Jo Carroll


2145 Glenhill Rd.


Colorado Springs, CO 80906


632-9336


joid@q.com


Member Services


Steve Plank


20415 Elk Creek Drive East


Colorado Springs, CO 80908


719-495-3819


scplank@gmail.com


Serteens


Max Williams


18035 Stone View Road


Monument, CO 80132


481-3215


maxwilli@msn.com


Speech & Hearing


Bob Knox


695 W Monument St


Colorado Springs, CO 80905


444-0814


381-4373


BobKnoxCO@msn.com 


Sgt-at-Arms


Barrie Town


1005 Knollwood Circle


Monument, CO 80132


719-488-2494


barrietown@gmail.com


Chaplain


Emery Hansen


120 Siska Drive


Security, CO 80911


648-0991











From the Gov


Thanks to all the�Sertomans who�attended the Fall�District Conference�last Saturday. My �Sertoma energy was�running a little low.�Being with 70+ �Sertomans sharing ideas always re-energizes me. Conferences are great because of the feedback and sharing that occurs. I hope everyone else experienced the same energy and is ready to charge forward. Thanks again.


I often use this column to talk about club goals and growth. Today I want to direct some comments toward personal growth.


There is only one person who is capable of setting limits to your growth and it is YOU!


Your life does not change when your boss changes, when your friends change, when your parents change, when your husband or wife changes, when your company changes, when your church changes, when your location changes, when your money changes, when your status changes.


No, your life changes when YOU change, when you go beyond your limiting beliefs.


Examine yourself, watch yourself. Don’t be afraid of difficulties, impossibilities and losses. Be a winner, build yourself and your reality. It’s the way you face life itself that makes the difference.


On a final note, my phone number has changed to 719-460-5561.





From the Regional Director


The District Governors will meet in Reno on January 9th to build the best possible convention if we have the ideas and desires of individual Sertomans. If you are a regular Regional Convention attendee, what can we improve on? If you haven’t attended a convention in the past or recently, what would make the convention worth your time this year? Tell your District Governors during visits and feel free to contact me (719-481-2424), or Jo Carroll (719-632-9336), Convention Chair.


The Existing Club Development Committee is receiving requests for assistance from several clubs and is responding to their needs. Clubs can contact Carol Moore or Tim Hazel, Co chairs of the committee directly or you could get the information to the committee through Connie Sloan – Director of Member Services.


Celebrate Sound is turning out to be a larger project than first anticipated and the target roll out of October will need to slip till later in the year. Creating the links and bridges to the site making it truly interactive and a state of the art site is coming together nicely and several of the already developed pages and links were demonstrated to the Board. In addition to a dynamic interactive site on line, Celebrate Sound will be a source of public service announcements available to all clubs and a media kit that is nearly complete. Safe Ears will continue to be a key element of Celebrate Sound. Outside agencies and professional groups in the hearing health services are contributing both in content and financially to make Celebrate Sound a great asset for Sertoma, its membership and those we serve. 


Duane Gritzmaker


Mountain West Regional Director
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HEARS Update


In the first four months of this fiscal year, HEARS, run solely by Sertomans, has processed 44 appli-cations, approving 22 clients. In comparison, in all of 2008-2009, DSC processed 50 applications.


Clubs, and a few other donors, have pledged or contributed over $13,000 for this fiscal year. Despite all that, if applications continue at the current rate, the program will run out of funds in four or five months.


There are memorial funds set up for Frank Collins and Ed Bradley, recently deceased Sertomans.


At the recent FDC, attendees were given the opportunity to make personal donations to HEARS, with Prospectors Sertoma agreeing to match all donations received at the conference. $1,000 in donations were received, resulting in a total donations of $2,000. The HEARS auction raised about $300.


The HEARS meeting day has been changed to the third Friday of each month at Christmas Unlimited on Boulder at 12:00 noon.
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Hearing Aid Tax Credit


Hearing loss affects over 30 million Americans or 1 in every 10 people. It’s the second most common birth defect. Despite these staggering numbers and the fact that hearing aids could treat 95% of all hearing loss, Medicare and most insurance policies expressly exclude coverage, making treatment an expensive endeavor.


The Hearing Aid Tax Credit is legislation drafted with these real concerns in mind. If enacted, it would provide a $500 tax credit per hearing aid available once every 5 years.


I encourage everyone to go to the following site –� HYPERLINK "http://www.hearingaidtaxcredit.org" \t "_blank" ��http://www.hearingaidtaxcredit.org� and use it to write their congressmen to encourage them to vote for this bill. The site is also a great source of information and statistics regarding hearing loss in America. This is what Sertoma is all about.





Presidential Awards


Sertoma President Julie Hejtmanek has instated a Growth Award Incentives program designed to encourage New Member Recruitment and District growth.


All Sertomans who recruit a new member will receive an “I Energized Sertoma” growth pin, and will be eligible for special a drawing. 


Each Sertoma club that ends the fiscal year with positive growth will receive a special medallion, honoring their commitment to our great organization. The 2 clubs with the highest percentage of growth will receive an LCD Projector.  


The District with the greatest percentage of positive growth will be recognized with an “I Energized Sertoma” crystal trophy at the Annual Convention in San Antonio.
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South Colorado District Club Meeting Times


Austin Bluffs Sertoma


TREA 1


7:30 am, 2nd & 4th Wednesday


President Marti Collins


598-5338 – marticol@aol.com





Front Range Sertoma


Call for location


12:00 noon, 2nd & 4th Tuesday


President Cliff Lewis


460-9900 – clifflewis@remax.net





Gleneagle Sertoma


Academy Hotel


I-25 & Academy Blvd.


11:45 am, Wednesdays


President Kay Petersen


481-4403 – kayandpjpetersen@aol.com





High Noon


Maggie Mae's Restaurant


12:00 noon, Thursdays


Last Thursday is Board Meeting at China Village on Union Blvd.


President Pat Kravitz


540-9340 – pkravitz@wradvisors.com





Mat-Su Sertoma Club


Tailgater’s Restaurant


Wasilla, AK


4:00 pm, Thursdays


President Paula Nance


907-357-8841 � p.nance@alaskausa.org





Monument Hill Sertoma


The Inn at Palmer Divide


Palmer Lake


8:00 am, Saturdays


President Wayne Claybaugh


559-2031 – kwayne1110@comcast.net





Pikes Peak Sertoma


Clarion Hotel, Bijou & I-25


12:00 noon, Thursdays


President Eric Scott


599-8028 –eascott55@msn.com





Sunrisers Sertoma


Patti's Restaurant, Pueblo


7:00 am, 2nd & 4th Thursday


President Frank Fognani


719-561-0471





Woodmen Valley Sertoma


Perkins Restaurant


Union & Academy


7:30 am, Wednesdays


President Don Bartek


574-7757 – debartek@aol.com
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Club Checkup


Do you believe in what your club does?  Do you get excited about the sponsorships; fundraisers; meetings; members? Is your club appealing? If you answered no to any of these, perhaps it’s time to give your club a check-up – a “healthy club assessment” to re-energize your club and members. A governor from Iowa shared the following ideas.


New (and old) members need to feel they spend their time wisely and see immediate productivity. They challenge us to teach them about Sertoma at a quicker pace – so JUST DO IT!! Most new members decide to stay – or not – in the first few weeks or months after joining so during this “honeymoon phase” ensure they made the right decision to join your Sertoma family;


Take time to reach out and help new members become part of Sertoma, providing them a buy-in to your projects, your mission, your accomplishments;


Make meetings worth attending with quality speakers, fun & levity, NO cliques, greeters at the door, introduce new members at least three times so they are known to all.


Make a special effort to CALL and invite newer members to social events; they may not feel comfort-able coming if they know no one.


ALWAYS be POSITIVE – negativity can kill anything: a club, excited members, a project, new ideas. Keep things upbeat and positive!!


Listen to new ideas, be organized, leaders set the example, be an Ambassador for Sertoma – always.


Although focus on new members is critical, don’t forget our older “seasoned” members. Be creative in providing tasks in projects that appeal to seniors that they feel they can do.
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